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Health and Human Services Committee Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, September 18, 2018 
Jannie Armstrong, Committee Chairperson  

Jacquetta Whaley, Committee Co-Chairperson 

  
The Health and Human Services Committee met on Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at the Bronx 
Community Board #6‘s district office. The following members were present at this meeting:  
Stephanie Addo-Zuniga, Evonne Capers, Nicole Carter, Claudette Coles, Victoria Pamias, Angel 
Rosario, and Michael Yu.  
 
The committee discussed the Preliminary Community District Needs and Community Board 
Budget Requests for Fiscal Year 2020.  
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The Health and Human Services Committee (Chairperson Jannie Armstrong, Co-chair Jacquetta 
Whaley) and Law Enforcement Committee (Chair Claudette Coles) partnered with the Veterans 
Committee: Co-Chairpersons Carrie Taft and Michael Nelson on Thursday September, 27, 2018 
at Gethsemane Missionary Baptist Church, 771 Fairmount Place, for Community Training and 
Dialogue on Emergency and Disaster Preparedness Training.  The Law Enforcement Committee 
(Chairperson Claudette Cole) distributed and collected survey forms). Evaluation Forms were 
distributed and collected by the Health and Human Services Committee. 
 
The Training was sponsored by Governor Andrew M. Cuomo in cooperation with our local 
representatives and presented by New York State Citizens Preparedness Corps (New York 
National Guard), Staff Sergeant Contreras and his assistant.  Emergency Go Bags were 
distributed to everyone in attendance. Resource information was given in the form of pamphlets, 
flyers, etc. 
 
There was a Q & A session from the audience and an evaluation filled out by each participant.  
A very informative event that gave heads up on information we need to be aware of in cases of 
any emergency or disaster. 
 
The next Health and Human Services Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 
16, 2018 at 6: 30pm at the Bronx Community Board #6's district office located at 1932 Arthur 
Avenue, Room 403-A.  
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